Notes from the Open Meeting of Transition Wirksworth 15/9/17

Present:  Keith, Cathy, Rosemary, Mary Ann, Bob, Hilary, John Berry, Nick, Brian

Apologies Sandie, Shirley, Kevin, Fran Hanna, Ivan & Moira, John Horak
The meeting began with a presentation on Totally Locally Wirksworth by Robin Stokes of local Traid Links.
The aim of the organisation is to persuade people to shop in W similar to times when as children we all shopped along the road with mum. Railways brought food into towns from countryside and fishing ports. Until then locally produced food was consumed locally. There were 3 butchers in town. Fish was eaten within 24 hours. But cheap cars and fuel and the internet have changed shopping habits. Many local shops are now charity shops that survive because they are staffed by volunteers and pay no business rates. Leek is one of the leaders in Totally Locally. http://totallylocally.org/leek/ 
Totally Locally is a marketing campaign celebrating independent shops and businesses, to get people enthusiastic and proud about what is on our doorstep, invest in the future of the town and introduce new ways of working together in a fun way to help this happen. There are at least 119 businesses in Wirksworth.
If everyone, including in the surrounding villages of Kirk Ireton, Hopton, Carsington and Middleton, spent £5 a week [2 cups coffee] in Wirksworth rather than elsewhere, it would boost the local economy by £1.56m. [6000 folk x £5 x 52], which must be a good thing.
During the subsequent discussion, members indicated that it was a much better shopping experience if the customers knew and talked to the staff in the shop. We must not ignore the social aspects of shopping. Praising our shopkeepers results in them recognising customers and going out of their way to help them. Local shopkeepers can guarantee integrity of the supply chain. For example, Ken’s & Dips milk comes from Peak District Dairies in Tideswell and although they pay about 10p a pint more they can sell it at a competitive price. Because of reduced transport costs the carbon footprint of the milk is lower. So, is shopping at a distant supermarket actually cheaper if transport costs are included? Many thought not, but the range of items in one supermarket made it easier for many to go for one large shop and use local shops to top up.

Other ways of reducing the carbon footprint was to re-use containers. Many local shops including Traid Links offer to fill containers with liquids such as detergents, shampoos, cleansing fluids from their bulk supply reducing the requirement for non-recyclable plastics.

Many of the aims of Totally Locally and Transition are similar.

How do we reduce the car usage of driving out of town for shopping?
How can we work together to make local behaviour more town-focussed?

We should:-

· Promote Derbyshire Connect bus service to bring people to town from nearby places.
· Use the Business Directory on the new Gowirksworth.com web-site.
· Provide a flyer to new housing estates about Totally Locally.

· Provide similar information to Estate Agents, Library and Town Guide.
· Will the church magazine provide a means of advertising?
· Ask for a 5 min presentation of Transition at the Town Forum [through Alison Clamp]
· Aim for another meeting with more members from Transition.. 

Robin was thanked for his inspiring presentation. (I have since put a Notice on Gowirksworth, see link: http://gowirksworth.com/notices/totally-locally-wirksworth/ M.A.H.)
Business meeting

Minutes of 21/7/17 were accepted.
1. Annual gathering is 15 Nov at Memorial Hall from 6.30 to 9.30 PM. Set up from 6.30 to 7PM. 
Note there may only be 50 chairs. Topic: Food Waste. The District Council may support us but not as the only presentation. We await a reply from the Co-op but the potential presenter is out of office until 19 Sept.
So Plan B is a Green Quiz to engage with topics. 12 teams of 4 are suggested. 

The meeting will also include reports from Groups.

Agreed go with Plan A. If Co-op can come we will ask District. If they can’t, go with quiz in tables with time to discus topics.

Agreed Events Group to help with invitations, publicity etc.. 

2. Events Group issued a programme for the next year. Moira is developing a poster for this programme. Noted that a chair has not been allocated for the meeting October 18th
Decision the programme was accepted subject to;-

Agreed to ask Northern Lights to display subtitles. 

Agreed to have a bring and share Christmas social. If no-one else will host it, Hilary volunteered 21 Pittyywood Rd as a venue again. 

Agreed for January meeting to have social before business meeting (since fewer and fewer people coming, change in timing to try to make it easier for people who work to come to the business meeting later rather than earlier and for others to leave at end of business and not attend social).

3. Financial report Balance is just over £500. 
Agreed this was a reasonable amount for the coming year.
4. AOB. 
a. Car Parking

The District Council is consulting on car parking.

Responses will carry more weight for a DDDC wide-system since Wirksworth can’t have a separate policy. http://www.derbyshiredales.gov.uk/your-council/news-and-publications/latest-news/2547-car-parking-review-your-say  carparks@derbyshiredales.gov.uk 
Action Mary Ann to put onto Go Wirksworth web site. (Sorry, deadline was 18 Sept!)
b. Twinning Biodistrict. Biodistricts are springing up in Italy and France. A Biodistrict is a geographical area to promote sustainability and organic growing together with local authorities, voluntary sector and residents. There is a conference in Die from Jan 18th to 25th  of folk from different biodistricts and Transition are asked if one or more of our members would be interested in attending. IF YOU ARE INTERESTED, CONTACT alastair@aclark.eu or text 07847417027.
Action Mary Ann to circulate link via minutes. http://www.ideassonline.org/public/pdf/BrochureBiodistrettiENG.pdf (English).
https://www.ecologieauquotidien.fr/ (Similar but in French)

5. Next open meeting Friday, 19th Jan. Bob or Keith facilitating. Brian minutes. 

REMEMBER WE HAVE CHANGED THE SOCIAL TO THE BEGINNING AT 6PM AND THE BUSINESS MEETING AT 7.30-9.
